Contemporary Quilt and Fiber Artists
CQAFA
11/14/2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Co-Pres.  Judy Shaffer.

Guests and Returning Members: Jennifer Smith, Carol Carter, Rachel Gutbezahl and Nancy Radtke were in attendance.

Sunshine and Shadows updates were as follows:
	Priscilla Mrozek had successful cataract surgery.
Barb Stewart informed the group that Gallery 708 will be closing at the end of January.
Carol Lang informed the group that she will be participating in the Kennedy Heights Art show running from 11/19 thru 12/23.

Treasurer’s Report:  in the absence of Helen Stringer, Judy Shaffer reported that as of 9/1/22 our balance is $4,91715.  Member renewals of $45 should be brought to the December meeting.  Barb Sferra and Kim Pickard will conduct the annual audit.
			
October Minutes:  were approved as posted on the website.

Old Business:
Nature Center Show Wrap Up:  Lynn Ticotsky reported the following:
164 pieces were sold for a total of $4358.40.
78 pieces were exhibited in the show.
28 Presidents’ Challenge pieces were exhibited.
Friday had the best attendance (the weather was beautiful.)a
Parking passes worked great.
600 ballads were given with the winners being:
		1st Place for Grandpa’s Barn by Betsy Terrill
		2nd Place for Crane Dream by Barb Sferra
		3rd place for Shooting Point by Robbie Porter
		President’s Challenge for Daisy by Kimm Pickard
Next year’s show is scheduled for 10/27 to 10/29 with set up occurring on 10/26

New Business:
Carole Price reported on the following:1) Lyric Kinard Zoom training session being given by Lyric Kinard.  It will cover composition principles.  2)  Carole is heading up an effort to support quilters affected by the Florida hurricane.  Cash donations are requested to go to quilters whose homes have been destroyed in the hope these donations will help them get quilting supplies.  An envelope for donations was available this evening, and will be available next month. 

December Holiday Party – Priscilla Mrozek reported that we will have a taco bar with all the fixings.  Susan will be sending out an email invitation with further details.  It will start at 6:00.

Gathering of the Guilds - Nora reported on this new event that will have many local art guilds participating.  It is scheduled for 9/9 with a rain day scheduled for 9/10.  Participating guilds will have a space for their own table and will be able to sell items there.  In addition, individual artists can be juried in to have their own space to sell their items.  100% of the sales made go to the artists.  More info will be provided as we get closer to the date.  

Toot session – Susan Austin presented the many kinds of fusables available to sewers/quilters and fiber artists.



Show and Share was conducted.  The following members participated:  
Robbie Porter, Betsy Terrill, Cris Fee and Jennifer Smith. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00.

Respectfully Submitted,
Barbara Stewart
